
 

        

Dear Parent/Carers,  
 

It’s that time of year again. The most wonderful time of the year… I have to say I  
agree with Andy Williams on this one. Although the country and the planet has  
faced some real challenges in 2022, the children at Hayes have been ploughing  
on regardless – Happy children, working hard, achieving huge things and  
each and every one of our children being a wonderful piece of the 
‘Hayes Jigsaw’. Schools really are great levellers.  
 

A little bit of normality returned this year with the EYFS and Key Stage 1  
nativities going live. Thanks to everyone who attended to support  
the children.  They really did themselves proud! We also opened our  
doors to many of you with our first Christmas fair for years. It was really  
well attended, as was the return of face to face parent’s evenings. The  
physical sense of community seems to have returned once more to our  
school. It really is a great blessing to be a part of the Hayes community  
and it was lovely chatting with many of you at these events.  
 

The children have been industrious this half term. The whole 
school participated in the conservation curriculum, which ranged  
from meeting some endangered creatures at the zoo to visiting  
the recycling plant in Plymouth, where the children learned  
about their responsibility to look after the planet!    
 

After a long first term, I’m sure you will all join me in  
thanking all the staff and Governors for their hard  
work and commitment in making Hayes the very best it can  
be for the children. I really am proud of the  
team we have at Hayes and the ongoing  
contribution they make, supporting all of our children.  
 

I am hoping you all have a wonderful Christmas.  
Remember to rest and spend time with your  
loved ones. I look forward to  

welcoming you back on: Tuesday  
3rd January  

 

 
 
 
 

Warmest wishes,   

 
   Mark Hanbury  
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Lots of our children have benefited greatly from the school allotment and we will continue to 
use it as fully as possible.   

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS!  Our allotment can only succeed with the help of our children and 
parents…  If you are able to spare some time to help us with our allotment, please either 
phone 01803 557336 or email admin@hayes.torbay.sch.uk 
during term time. 

          
 

 
 

 

 We say a warm welcome to our new staff members… 

MISS ASHLIE KING, TEACHING ASSISTANT 

Ashlie is joining us in January as a Teaching Assistant in 

Reception.   

NATALIE WHITE, SPEECH & LANGUAGE CHAMPION 

Natalie is joining us in January as a Speech and Language Champion.     

AMY TRACEY, PLAY LEADER 

Amy joined us last month as a play leader. 

OUR SCHOOL ALLOTMENT 

Our Prospectus 

 

Our prospectus is available on our school website at:   

https://www.hayes.torbay.sch.uk/page/?title=Welcome+to+

Hayes+School&pid=11 

We say a fond farewell to…. 

SCHOOL ALLOTMENT 

MRS CAROL STOKES, CLASS TEACHER 

Carol is leaving us after twenty-three years at Hayes School.  

I am sure many of our parents as well as children remember 

being taught by Carol. She will be sadly missed by us all but 

we wish her every happiness in her future pursuits. 
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Kinetic Sports Group provides our Breakfast Club and After School Club.  The clubs include 
accredited sporting activities and opportunities for children to develop coaching skills.  They aim 
to provide a healthy start and end to the day combining physical education with healthy 
lifestyles education. Please email info@kineticsportsgroup.co.uk to arrange places. 
 

Breakfast club now starts from 7.30 am to 8.45 am for £3.00 
After School Club is from 3.15 pm to 4.20 pm for £3.50 
Or from 3.15 pm to 5.30 pm for £6.50 
All bookings must be made on Scopay as per usual please. 
 

Please see the link to more information about Breakfast Club and After School Club provision 
from Kinetic Sports.  Please remember to contact Kinetic sports directly for any information 
about the provision.  https://www.kineticsportsgroup.co.uk/schools/hayes-primary-school-
after-school-clubs/ 
 
Office Email: info@kineticsportsgroup.co.uk      Office Phone: 07925115413  
For Scopay questions, contact admin@hayes.torbay.sch.uk. 
 

 
 
 

We return to school on Tuesday 3rd January.  The term dates for 2023 are shown below: 
 

Spring Term:                                3rd January to 31st March 2023 
Spring Half Term Break:            13th to 17th February 2023 
Summer Term:                            17th April to 25th July 2023 
Summer Half Term break:         29th May to 2nd June 2023 
 

The school academic year calendar is on the back page. 
 

 
 
 

If you believe you are eligible for benefit-related free school meals, please contact Torbay 
Council’s free school meals team at: https://www.torbay.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/fsm/  
 

or telephone: 01803 208244.  Torbay Council has supplied vouchers for all families of children 
eligible for benefit-related free school meals.     
 

Vouchers were emailed for all children eligible for benefit-related free school meals on 2nd 
December.  If you have not received your voucher, please contact Mrs Grant at: 
agrant@hayes.torbay.sch.uk.  

 

Free School Meals and FSM Vouchers 

Term Dates 2023 

Breakfast Club and After School Club – through Kinetic Sports 
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All trips, dinner money, breakfast club and after school club bookings and payments must be 
made online through Scopay. We have also added on the module to book parents’ evening 
meetings.   
 
When you log on to Scopay, there is a HELP section at the top of the page which links to FAQs 
and guidance on paying for items online and booking parents evening sessions. 
 

If you have not got your Scopay account set up yet, please speak to the reception staff as soon 
as possible.  
 

We have a fully automated booking system where no clubs, dinners or trips will be able to be 
booked unless there are funds in the Scopay account so please make sure you keep up with 
payments.  You can choose every school meal for your child on Scopay, including fillings for 
sandwiches and jacket potatoes.  Please note: jacket potatoes are available on Mondays, 
Tuesdays and Thursdays and sandwiches are available Wednesdays and Fridays.  You can book 
up to six weeks in advance.   

 
 
 
 

 

Many thanks to REVS Comp for their huge 
donation of gifts as part of their Christmas toy 
drive!  
 

REVS Comp are a family run business who 
throughout the year raise money and make 
Christmas a very special time for families in 
Torbay. 
 

We have been incredibly lucky to have had 80 
sacks of presents donated to our school this 
year – these will be delivered to our most 
vulnerable families. 
 

Please see the link below for information: 
https://www.facebook.com/revcomps/videos/3380
919178858151 
 

                    

 Ordering School Dinners, Trips and Clubs  

 

REVS COMPS PRESENTS DONATION 

https://www.facebook.com/revcomps/videos/3380919178858151
https://www.facebook.com/revcomps/videos/3380919178858151


Thank you to everyone who attended our Christmas Fair, and a very 
special thanks to Father Christmas for coming along to give our 
presents to the children.  We made a profit of over £300 and will be 

putting that towards a famous author visiting for Year 6 and more resources for the children. 
 

  

    

  

CHRISTMAS FAIR 



 

Christmas dinner was a wonderful event - the 
children had a great time and the food was fabulous 
whilst over 350 meals were provided. 

  

    

 

CATERING SERVICE UPDATE  

 



 
 

 
 
 

Reception Applications opened on 1st November.  They must be submitted by 15th January 2023.   
Please apply through Torbay Council at: Reception school place offer - Torbay Council 
 

www.torbay.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/admissions/primary-admissions/primary-offer/ 

 
 

 
 

ADMISSIONS

S 

https://www.torbay.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/admissions/primary-admissions/primary-offer/
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Come and join Hayes Nursery on a very special 
‘Gruffalo’ Forest school session. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Date: 11th January 2023 

Time: 1.00pm 

Where:  Primley Woods (meet us in our school car park on 
Totnes Road) 

Who: Any child between 2-4 years old 

Cost: Free (when accompanied by a smiling child) 
 
 

This session is open to all 2 to 4-year olds with an accompanying adult.   
 

Childminders are also very welcome.   
 

Please book in with our Reception on 01803 557336 or admin@hayes.torbay.sch.uk  
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The school uniform consists of:-  
• Navy polo shirt 
• Jade sweatshirt / cardigan 
• Grey trousers, skirt or pinafore 
• Blue summer dress (summer term only) 
• Black shoes 
• Book  bags  
• P.E. uniform is a house-coloured t-shirt with black or navy shorts,  

leggings or jogging bottoms with plimsolls or trainers        
Please ensure your child wears their P.E. Kit to school on P.E. days. 
 

Our school uniform is available from: Riviera School Days, 186 Union Street Torquay, TQ2 5QP.  
Telephone: 01803 293650.  Email: info@rivieraschooldays.co.uk 
 
All non-branded items can be purchase at any supermarket.  We keep a stock of second-hand uniform 
in school.  Please ensure children wear the correct uniform at all times.   
 

IF YOU HAVE ANY GOOD QUALITY UNIFORM YOU NO LONGER NEED, PLEASE 
BRING IT IN TO RECEPTION – THANK YOU! 

Please can parents be considerate to others when parking on the roads outside the 
school. Also, please be aware when parking on the Animals in Distress site. We need 
to be respectful of our neighbours.   

 
 

Please visit our Facebook page at:  https://www.facebook.com/Hayes-School-
113166103943125/  

 
We take data protection very seriously.  
Please visit our website at: 

https://www.hayes.torbay.sch.uk/page/?title=Data+Protection&pid=230 to find out more about how 

we process information securely.  
 
Please see our complaints procedure at:  

https://www.hayes.torbay.sch.uk/page/?title=Policies+%26amp%3B+Documents&pid=15  

UNIFORM 

 

 Parking 

 

 Facebook 

 

 Data Protection and Privacy Notices 

 

 

 How to complain 

 

https://rivieraschooldays.co.uk/product-category/schools/schools-hayes-shool/
tel:01803293650
mailto:info@rivieraschooldays.co.uk
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Helplines across Torbay - and parents/carers contacting school for support - indicate that the 
biggest issue being raised by families during school closure is food poverty. Torbay Council has 
worked with the voluntary and community sector and created the Torbay Food Alliance which 
provides nutritionally-balanced grocery parcels.  
 
 

If you are aware of a family in need of this support, please encourage them to phone the 
Torbay Community Covid-19 Helpline on 01803 446022 (for Torquay and Paignton) or 01803 
857727 (for Brixham).   Alternatively there is an online form at www.bit.ly/torbayhelpline 
where a referral can be made directly.  
 

ActiveDevon.org has put together a list of activities you and your families may be interested in: 
 

https://www.youthsporttrust.org/resources/coronavirus-support/active-recovery-hub 
Help children to boost their health and wellbeing by promoting being active. 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/10-minute-shake-up/shake-ups 
The NHS have teamed up with Disney, Pixar and Marvel to bring you brand new play-along 
games inspired by your favourite characters. 
 

https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/50-things-to-do 
Want your kids to run free in the fresh air and try new exciting activities? 
 

https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/lists/summer-activities-for-adventurous-families 
Great ideas for families – eg. Build the best den with these tips and tricks – all you need are 
sturdy sticks, leaves found on wild adventures and some mud to secure it all together! 
 

https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/walk-to-school/primary-schools 
The walk to school campaign materials have some great ideas for engaging children in activities 
en-route to school that work equally well on other walks eg. to the shops – have fun and enjoy 
that walk! An example from the booklet: FUN FACT: The flashing orange lights on a zebra 
crossing are called Belisha beacons. They are named after a British politician, Leslie Hore-
Belisha. How many Belisha beacons can you spot while out for a walk today? 
 

https://www.activedevon.org/get-active/  
Lots of ideas for getting active in Devon. 

 Advice and Guidance for Parents 
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Set up Technical Devices!  Christmas is just around the corner! Will you be ready?  
If you are buying your child a:  
• SMART device (TV, Speaker)  
• new mobile phone  
• games console  
• tablet PC  
Consider the following tips:  
• Make sure the device is working correctly  
• Charge it up  
• Set up the device and try it before you wrap it up  
• Check the parental controls  
• Check the safety settings  
• Ensure filtering is applied to your home’s Wi-Fi  
 

Consider and review advice on the following websites:  
Internet Matters Parental controls Step by step guides for Broadband, Smartphones, Social 
Media, Games Consoles  
Parentzone Setting up new technology Access Parentzone’s library of resources here  
Childnet Advice on Screen Time Find out what the ‘experts’ say and what ‘parents’ say  
UK Safer Internet Centre’s Parent Guide Advice on using: SMART speakers safely  
SMART TVs includes how to use safely and parental controls  
Games Consoles includes top tips to stay safe  
NSPCC Help children to stay safe on CHAT Apps including: WhatsApp; KiK; Telegram; Omegle; 
Facebook Messenger  
Find out about: Gaming Chats; Chat Rooms; Live Streaming and Video Apps  
We’ve also included a link to Netflix’s Help Centre for setting up Parental Controls  
 

REMEMBER BEFORE YOU WRAP IT—SET IT UP! 
Don’t forget to talk to your child about online safety 
 

Visit the following websites for more guidance on:  
Parentzone – Guides for parents includes social media,  
Fortnite, Peer pressure, PEGI Ratings, Disney+, Help and Support, Loot Boxes and much more 
CommonSense Media – Age based media reviews for Games, Apps, Films, TV, books.  
ThinkUKnow - Advice on keeping your under 5 safe  
Learn about Jessie & Friends—advice for 4-7 year olds.  Watch the films for 8-10 year olds  
Get Safe Online: protect yourself, mobiles computers, tablets against fraud, identity theft, 
SCAMS ++. 
 

 Online Safety 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
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https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/8_10/
https://www.getsafeonline.org/


HELP IN THE HOLIDAYS  
Advice is just a phone call away from the NSPCC helpline 0808 800 5002  
Childline 0800 1111 email: childline.org.uk  
Websites to check: Childnet’s Parent and Carer’s Toolkit  
ThinkUKnow’s advice for Parents and Carers 
 

Reminder—Be a good digital parent  
• Keep passwords safe and do not share them  
• Schedule notifications to turn off for certain times of the day  
• Talk about things you read online with your children  
• Think about what you are sharing online  
• Give practical tips for dealing with unwanted content or contact  
• Show your child how to take screen shots  
• Reassure your child that they can talk to you or another trusted adult to ask for help  
 

Need help?  
Visit the following websites for more guidance:  
Vodafone’s Digital Parenting Helping your family live a happy and safe digital life  
Childnet’s Parent and Carers Toolkit Resources with practical tips to keep your child safe online  
UK Safer Internets Centre Advice on online issues guidance on how, when and where to report. 
 

Have you heard of the metaverse? 
The metaverse allows interaction in a 3D environment using virtual reality headsets or 
augmented reality glasses, providing the capability to see what it would be like to live in 
imagined worlds in the same way we live in the real world. Tech companies exploring the 
metaverse include: Facebook, Microsoft and Roblox.  
 

What should you be aware of? Many companies hope the metaverse will engage younger 
audiences. Consider the potential risks:  
• How will it impact on younger audiences?  
• Younger audiences could be lured into spending large sums of money  
• Increased opportunity for bullying Parentzone’s new guide, explores what the metaverse 
might be like, its possibilities, uses and potential risks. 
 

The Internet of Things 
Did you know many devices now connect to the Internet?  
• Internet connected devices can send and receive data  
• respond to voice commands and be controlled remotely using a smartphone app.  
 

Examples of internet connected devices include:  
• Doorbells, CCTV  
• Toys, robots, drones and much more  
If not set up properly, the risks include:  
• Developers or hackers may be connected to your device without your knowledge  
• Baby monitors, children's tablets, drone toys, can be hacked and used by people outside of 
your home.  
Find out how to keep you and your family safe and visit the NSPCC’s website. 

https://www.childnet.com/resources/parent-and-carer-toolkit/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting/
https://www.childnet.com/resources/parent-and-carer-toolkit/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/online-issues
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/internet-connected-devices/


 
 

 

 
 
 

We take data protection very seriously.  Please visit our website at: 
https://www.hayes.torbay.sch.uk/page/?title=Data+Protection&pid=230 to find out more 
about how we process information securely. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Nursery children have been enjoying the 3D glasses that transform any point of light into a 
magical Christmas image when they look through them at the lights on the tree in our 
classroom. They have to use their observation skills to notice the change and explain to others 
what they can see. Great sharing and turn taking. 
 

  

 Nursery at Christmas 

 Data Protection and Privacy Notices 

 

 OUR LEARNING 

https://www.hayes.torbay.sch.uk/page/?title=Data+Protection&pid=230


  
 

At Forest School, the Nursery children and staff all enjoyed the woods as they explored the 
world around them, shared their learning and findings and worked together as a team. 
 

They built dens, camp fires, nests for the birds and found bugs on their hunt under logs and 
leaves. They had great fun on the mud slide and climbing the banks. A fantastic Forest School 
session using lots of skills and cooperation as a team. 
 

     
 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 



 

  

 

We are all so incredibly proud of our EYFS children in their 

Nativity. They were amazing at remembering their lines and 

singing their hearts out! Well done children. 

 

  
 

 Christmas in Reception 



  

      
 

 

  



 

        
 

 

 

  

  

 Year 1 
Year 1 has had a fun-packed half-term of making Christmas hoops, road 
safety, visiting the zoo, building minibeast hotels and Nigel Williams visited 
to tell us about his work within a Christian community. 



  

  

  
 

   



 
 
 

Year 2 really sparkled and shone in their nativity ‘Born this night’.  
They were all amazing! 

 
 

  

      
  
  

 Year 2 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 

Orangutans class have been designing, making and evaluating bridges in their design technology lessons as part 
of their learning experience outcome. They have worked so well in a team to use different skills and resources to 
make their bridges successful!  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 Year 3 



  
 
 

Here are some photos from Gorillas’ day at Paignton Zoo as part of our rivers conservation 
topic. We of course visited our friends the Gorillas first to see our namesake, which we 
followed up with a fascinating talk by Matt about the crocodiles!  
 
Gorillas were set the challenge of identifying all those endangered species throughout our 
time in the zoo. The children demonstrated great empathy during the day. 
 

  

 



  

  



  

 
 
 



 
Year 4 visited Plymouth's waste management centre learning about the 
importance of reducing, reusing and recycling.  They were able to look 
around the centre and discover how waste is separated, incinerated and 
turned into energy. 

 

       

       
 

     
 

 Year 4 



 

  

   

 
 

 

Year 5 had an amazing day at the zoo. They searched for rainforest animals and 
found many including poison dart frogs, hyacinth macaws and critically 
endangered spider monkeys. They learnt about threats to the rainforest as well  

                                as how animals are adapted to rainforest life. 

  

 Year 5 



  

  

  

  



 
 
 

Year 6 Crocodiles enjoyed putting up, and decorating, their Christmas tree. 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 Year 6 



  
  

    
 



 

 
 



 

  
 

 


